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TERM ONE 2019 
Friday 5th April  
Bonnet Parade 9am 
Last Day TERM ONE and Easter Raffle  
Assembly 1:45pm 
 
TERM TWO 2019 
Tuesday 23rd April 
First Day Term Two 
 
Thursday 25th April 
ANZAC DAY – Public Holiday 
 
Friday 26th April 
Greek Easter 2:30pm-3:15pm 
 
Monday 29th April 
Assembly 2:45pm 
 
Tuesday 30th April 
School Photos 
 
Friday 3rd May 
SDSSA Winter Sport Round 1 
 
Wednesday 8th May 
School Council 7pm 
 
Thursday 9th May 
Mothers Day Stall 
 
Friday 10th May 
SDSSA Winter Sport Round 2 
Mothers Day Morning Tea P-2 
 
Monday 13th May 
Assembly 2:45pm 
 
Tuesday 14th/15th/16th May 
NAPLAN Language/Reading/Numeracy 
 
Friday 17th  May 
SDSSA Cross Country Jells Park (Year 4-6) 
Piece Together Prep Session 1 
 
Thursday 23rd  May 
Open Night 6-7:30pm 
 
Friday 24th May 
Surprise School Event 
 

 Refer to the website for Notices    
http://mountwaverleyheightsps.vic.edu.

au/parent-information/ 
 

  

 

 
 

  

  
   
 
 

 

END OF TERM AWARDS 
Whilst Monday’s end of term assembly was a long one - it was nice to recognise 
the achievements of so many.  

 
Congratulations to all our end of term award winners! You should feel very 
proud of your achievements. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

Term 1, 2019 House Points’ 
winners……  
 

 
 

WALLABIES! 
 
 
 

 

 
 

    
 
Aussie of the Month went to Nella J 
for quietly achieving and doing her 
best at all times. Also for the 
kindness and thoughtfulness she 
displays to others. Well done Nella! 
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ANZAC DAY SERVICE 
Yesterday I had the privilege of attending the Monahs RSL’s Anzac Day Service with our Year 6 Captains. Once again it 
was a lovely service. Commander Annette Holian gave a moving speech as she recounted her early career and her 
service as a surgeon in war torn countries. She was inspiring - her courage and drive to help others in desperate and 
horrid conditions, highlighted the call of a true hero. I hope that all families will take time on Thursday 25 April, to 
recognise our fallen soldiers and give thanks for their sacrifice.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
LAST DAY CELEBRATIONS - FRIDAY APRIL 5  
9am   Easter Bonnet Parade (Dream Space - weather permitting) 
1.45pm  ASSEMBLY (in PAC). Easter raffle will be drawn 
2.30pm  School ends 
 
We need your HELP! 
 

 
 
We need your old phones AND their charges! 
If you have recently upgraded your phone and no longer need your old one, we would love to reuse it as part of our 
technology upgrade. Donated phones (smart phones) will be used in VR devices and run off our school's network. If you 
are able to help out, please drop them in at the office. Thank you 
 
 
 
 

  

It is great that as a school community 
we are able to celebrate the many 

traditions, cultural events and 
festivities of our families. If there is a 

celebration that your family would love 
us to acknowledge please let us know! 

By sharing we are enriching the 
learning of all students! School Council 

have selected 5 different cultural 
celebrations and we are looking to 

build upon this in 2020. 
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Seesaw 
It is fantastic to see so many families connected to Seesaw through the free Seesaw family app. We are 
still learning as a school how best to use Seesaw and have made some changes within the app to prevent 
sharing of images and video. Please remember that it is not appropriate to share images or video of a 
child/children other than your own on any form of social media without their approval. 

 
A Friendly reminder ….  

 If your email details have changed can you please let the office staff know 

 NO right hand turns from the Huntingdale Road Carpark. This is for the safety of students, families and the 
general community 

 
Let’s celebrate… 

 The wonderful way our preps have settled into school life at MWHPS 

 $250 donated by the Scouts group as a thank-you for allowing them to sell Xmas trees from our premises last year. 
This money will go towards replacing our basketball backboards 

 Kirsten’s entry in the Toyota Future Cars competition. Congratulations on winning a $500 itunes voucher and a 
range of Faber Castell art goodies. We all have our fingers crossed for you to win the trip to Japan! 

 Thank you Hillary for your efforts, dedication and hardwork. We will miss you! We wish you all the very best in 
your next adventures. 

 Wishing Lynn a restful break. Enjoy spending time with your gorgeous grandchild! Enjoy your well deserved break 
Lynn! 
 
 
 

Until next term, 

Sharon 

Sharon Reiss-Stone 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
Last year selected Year 6 students participated in the  
Japanese Immersion Day at Ashburton P.S. Japanese teachers  
involved in this project (Ashburton P.S, Glen Waverley South P.S,  
Mount Waverley Heights P.S, Solway P.S, Syndal South P.S and  
Waverley Meadows P.S) were invited to present and share how  
they organised the day at the statewide JLTAV conference last  
weekend. 
 
The conference was held at the Melbourne Convention and Exhibition Centre and  
about 500 Japanese teachers from Victoria and other states attended the two day conference.  
 
Masahiro Sensei is wearing a red Happi coat not because he wants to stand out but because he is one of 
the committee members of the Japanese Language Teachers’ Association of Victoria (JLTAV). 
 

Japanese News 
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Monash Junior Advisory Council 
 
On Wednesday, Mia, Ameer, Sophie K and Geonui went to the first  
session of the Monash Junior Advisory Group. The session started  
with a morning tea and an opportunity to meet students from  
other schools. Claire, the Child and Young People Friendly Project  
Officer then spoke to us about the process and what would  
happen once the councillors came into the room. Students from  
each school had an opportunity to ask questions that their  
school had brainstormed. Below are the questions that our Year 4’s  
thought would be beneficial to ask the councillors and a summary  
of the councillors answers: 

 Is it possible to put more drink taps or toilets into parks? Yes,  but we prioritise bigger, more used 
parks where you are more likely to stay for a longer period of time. 

  Is there anything we can do to help reduce litter? Of course, Clean Up Australia Day for example. 
Educate residents about how to become active members in waste management and approach the 
council with ideas to reduce litter.  

  Is it possible to put more playgrounds for kids? With more climbing stuff and obstacle courses for 
older children? Yes, we constantly look at upgrading parks and facilities. We also get feedback from 
children so we know what they will use and what they like to do.  

 Is it possible to make more programs available to kids and more affordable to be involved in? The 
council offers a lot of programs for families and children including activities on the school holidays, 
library activities, playgroups, festivals and events which are all for free. 
 

Cr Rebecca Paterson and Cr Josh Fergeus answered many questions and gave us an understanding of what 
councillors do. The councillors really encouraged all students to become an active member in their 
community and spoke about how the students can make a difference. The students were also lucky enough 
to received an environmental friendly show bag and a native seedling to plant. 
 

                         
 

 
 
 

Thanks 
 

Carolyn 

Carolyn Datson 
Assistant Principal 
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PJ Day 
Thank you for the wonderful support for the 
Good Friday Appeal last Friday. Students and 

teachers enjoyed coming to school in their PJs 
and everyone looked very comfortable. We raised 

$300 which will go to The Royal Children’s 
Hospital. Many thanks to all who contributed. 

 
Student Representative Council 

 

We were very excited to welcome Mardi Scott 
from Waverley Toyota to our end of term 
assembly on Monday. Mardi came to present 
Kirsten Leow with her prize for being selected 
as one of 3 finalists in her age group in Australia. 
There were over 3000 entries from across 
Australia and Kirsten is now in the running to 
be the Australian finalist and win a trip to 
Japan for the final judging. 
 
Congratulations Kirsten! 
   

Art News 
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Please note: that we do not photograph every family within the school. 
Sibling photographs are by request- that is, only families that have placed an order online or via an 
order envelope by day of photography, will have a photograph taken. 
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In our final week of Term One, my team and I would like to say a big thank you to all the 

families, children, and school community! We have had an absolute blast kick starting the 

year off with so many welcoming families and can’t wait for what Term Two has to bring! 

 

I would also like to say a special thank you to: 

- Sophie, Lauren, Adeline & Tim for your continuous donations to our recycled 

resources. 

- Zoe A and Ariella for your generous recycled donations for our guinea pig cage. 

- Caitlin and Bonita for your continuous donations to our recycled resources 

- Natasha S and Mark for your generous donation to our recycled resources. 

 

What’s Been Happening? 
On Tuesday I had a very special opportunity to visit our pen pal school, bringing along with 

me our furry mascots Brownie and Marshmallow. It was incredible to reach out into the 

community and see first hand how the children’s confidence grew with handling guinea pigs 

within a couple minutes. 

 

              
 

Last weekend Brownie and Marshmallow decided to be spontaneous and have a surprise 

sleepover at Mikeala’s house. Thank you very much to Rekha, Adrian and Mikeala for 

always spoiling our mascots with food and love! 

 
The Extend Superstar is… 
Caitlin L from 3/4H for always going above and beyond with any tasks she sets her sights on! 

She is also an incredible role model who displays outstanding manners and compassion, and 

someone we can all rely on to lend a helping hand! Thank you for all that you do Caitlin! 

 
Coming up next term: 

 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Sports Clinic Cooking Guinea Pig 

School 

Science Art 

 

From Jayde & the children.                Enrol and book now: extend.com.au 
 

 
 

Extend Update 
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MWHPS Drama Club 
 

                          
 

Enrolments are now open! 
 

Drama Club runs every Monday during Lunchtime. From 1.30pm to 2.30pm at school. 
 

 Classes are open to students from Year 1 to Year 6.  
 

We will focus on: 
 

* Public Speaking* Body Language  * Theatre Dance  * Improvisation  *Character building 

 
All these elements of performing arts give children the tools they need to build  

  
 confidence, improve concentration, and an increased awareness of what they can achieve. 

 
Classes will be taught by Celia Kemp,  

 
For more information please contact Celia or pick up an enrolment form at the school office. 

 
Celia Kemp Studio’s of Creative Arts 

email:  celia@planet359.com   
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